## CITY OF GALLATIN TX COUNCIL REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING APRIL 9, 2019

The COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF GALLATIN met April 9, 2019 for their regular monthly meeting. The meeting was called to order at 6:50 pm by Mayor Juanita Cotton.

Members present were: Mayor Cotton, Mary Nell Zehren, Kathy Dethlefs, Ashley Dethlefs, Jane Bolden, Murphy Milligan, George Bostock, and Donna Morris.

George Bostock gave the VFD report. They are working with Red Cross on a community project. The fire department has been awarded a \$15,000 grant for gear. New positions in the department are George Bostock 1<sup>st</sup> Assistant Chief, Dewayne Morris 2<sup>nd</sup> Assistant Chief.

The minutes from the previous month's meeting were read and the financial report given by Donna Morris. There was a motion by Kathy Dethlefs and seconded by Ashley Dethlefs to accept the minutes and financial report as read. All voted aye and motion carried.

## Old Business:

The air conditioners for the Community Center have been fixed.

We need a 501c for the community center in order to get donations that can be filed on the givers income tax return. We must first get an EIN to request a 501c. Mayor Cotton will take care of this.

The banners have been put up at the community center for the Gopher Fest.

We discussed final plans for the Gopher Fest and set a tentative date of May 18 in case we are rained out.

**New Business:** 

Hazardous Mitigation Action Plan revisions for 2019; Mayor Cotton will meet with Chief Milligan to work things out.

Due to no applicants to run against the current unopposed city council members there was a motion by Jane Bolden and seconded by Mary Nell Zehren to wave this year's May election. All voted aye and motion carried.

There is now an online form for Community Center rentals and Gopher Fest vendors. We can now accept payments online via PayPal.

Mayor Cotton will send out the invitations for the school reunion.

Mike Ousley has offered to set up a separate web page for the city with a minimal fee of around \$4 or \$5 per month. We will discuss and make a decision at a later meeting.

Having no further business there was a motion by Kathy Dethlefs and seconded by Ashley Dethlefs to adjourn. All voted aye and motion carried. We were dismissed at 8:30 pm.

Juanita Cotton, Mayor	Donna Morris, Secretary	